

The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists

ABN 34 100 268 969

30 May 2013

Dr Joanna Flynn AM Chair Medical Board of Australia G.P.O. Box 9958 Melbourne VIC 3001 Excellence in Women's Health

College House 254 - 260 Albert Street East Melbourne Vic 3002

Australia

telephone: +61 3 9417 1699 facsimile: +61 3 9419 0672 e-mail: ranzcog@ranzcog.edu.au

By Email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au

Dear Dr Flynn

I write on behalf of the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists (RANZCOG) in regard to the consultation paper on 'proposed changes to the competent authority pathway and specialist pathway for international medical graduates'.

As previously advised during the preliminary consultation phase, the RANZCOG is supportive of the changes proposed to the specialist pathway.

Thank you for providing the RANZCOG with an opportunity to provide feedback in relation to this matter.

Dr Peter White

Chief Executive Officer